Newsletter from The Camillian social Center Rayong

March 2022

Dear Friends and Supporters,

Here we are once again with a newsletter from The Camillian Children’s Home (CSC) and The
Independent Living Center (IDP) for March 2022. This month, our children from both homes are having a
holiday from school. During this time, our kids are helping with the work in many different departments at the
center. Our teenagers, went out to help with the work of poor and old people while remembering to stay safe from
covid. After work our teenagers play many sports for exercise and our young ones likes to play badminton in the
evening. This is good for their health and helps with their immunity. Finally, all the members of the center give
our sincere thanks to all the kind people in Thailand for assisting with many useful items and from oversea for

transferring cash for our center’s projects.
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All members in the center would like to thank Mr. Carl and Mrs. Ann Cross, Mr. John Macur (no
picture) and Ms. Martha Mcgovern from Ireland sincerely for supporting the project of a new septic tank to help

preserve our patient’s hygiene at the Garden of Eden. Thank you very much for kindly assisting us.
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Ms. Martha Mcgovern
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Having received the donations for air-conditioning Project for are drug storage room in our PCU from 3
kind people whose names are below. The unit has been installed already. As you know, this room is very
important in order to keep all the medicines for our patients and children at the appropriate temperature. We give

our sincere thanks for your kindness.
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On the 3" of March, the 2" Group of Child Protection Policy Training took place at The Camillian
Rayong Center Rayong. This was an organized legal workshop of The Child Protection Policy for staff and
volunteers, this second edition aims to review and increase the knowledge and understanding of the child
protection laws and procedures. It also raises awareness of our involvement and are role in creating a safe
environment for our children and youth. On this occasion, the center would like to express our deepest gratitude
to Khun Noppana Jareantum who is a supervisor at The Rayong Shelter for Children and Families, Rayong

Province, and the staff of the Children's Home Social Welfare team, Rayong Province, for having kindly taken

the time to give lectures share experience and organize the learning process for us today.
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On the afternoon of March 4", it was Ash Wednesday and all members in the center participate in

catholic activity (Station of the cross) after that we attended to holy mass in the chapel at the center.
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On the 5" of March, our teenagers have worked on the farm in the small area behind The Independent
Living Center. They have grown these vegetables for their kitchen. This exercise is teaching them a skill in
agriculture which is a good experience for them in the future. Thank you to Mr. Didier Moly and all the members
of The Les Amis de I’ Orphelinate de Rayong for supporting our teenager’s farm’s project. We sincerely hope

that you will continue to support this project.

s amis des orphelinats
| de Pattaya et de RaYong
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On the 7" of March, our children helped to cook a Thai Dessert in the morning and afterwards, they
enjoyed having it for lunch together. This was good skill that was especially useful when they move from

childredn's home to stay at the youth house because they will use these skills to cook for their meals.
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On the 10" of March, Khun Aoi, a physiotherapist came to our PCU to assess and gave advice on
physical therapy for our patients, as well as educating our staff on how to perform physical therapy for our

patients. From which our staff will have knowledge and skills to improve the health of our patients.
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On the 14" of March, our kids at The Child Care Center were practicing many life skills which is a good

experience for their life in the future.
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On the 18" of March, as you know, Covid is spreading quickly in Thailand and around the world at this
time, our children in the center have been tested regularly with the ATK Covid Test. This test is particularly
relevant at this time and at the present we haven’t enough this equipment. If you would like to participate in
supporting this project to promote the health of our children. You can transfer into our center account below.

Our Bank Account is:
St. Camillus Foundation of Thailand,
Bank of Ayudhya,
Map-Ta-Phut Branch Rayong,
Account Number 229-1-29336-3 (AYUDTHBK).
If you have made a bank transfer: please send me the detail to this address.
peter-1884@hotmail.com;
Thank you for helping us with this project.
Best regards

Peter

v A =1 Y <3 Y [ a =1
AUN 19 WHIAW W.H.2565 umwnwm@mmﬂﬂuﬁeuﬂmﬂmﬂmﬁmgmuazag“lummﬂmmiau

9 ] = A [ = Y [ a 9 9 1 = 9 1
quG]’t)1?[1“5’38!,14‘%1@QTULW@ﬁQﬂN“NH@\‘]ﬂﬂaﬂﬂ 8910 1AIAAY 'LlfNﬂﬁ]iJI,L'iﬂll’ﬂLiﬂugﬂﬁlﬂ‘]ﬁﬁﬁlmg%’m\ﬂu

o 9 o

Ao v T3 a A o Y Y o aa A X 4 v
ﬂu%uﬁluﬂgmm‘lflmwﬂm‘mﬂﬂm LﬂUﬂ%ﬂiﬁuﬂﬂﬁqﬁﬁﬂu@Qqllﬁ:IgW'Jﬂlr’U']fJ\‘]ulﬂlﬁﬂugﬂﬂygsﬁjﬂlwumu@ﬂﬂjﬂ



On the 19" of March, all of our teenagers have finished their final exam and they are having holiday
from school. They are volunteering to assist the work in society while staying safe from covid. First group, they
went to learn about agriculture and helped with the work of poor people in community in Chaingmai Province.

This is a good activity for them and they are also learning more life skills.
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On the 20" of March, our kids helped to cook soup for dinner, they cooked what they like and afterwards

our kids enjoyed having dinner with our director. This is a basic life skill for their future.
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On the 21" of March, the second group of our teenagers have assisted with the work at an old age

people’s home in Prachinburi Province until April 20, 2022. They said they are very happy to help the old people

and proud of themselves. They are happy when they see those people that they have helped smile.
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On the 31" of March, our kid did many different activities to promote life skills.
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This month, we organized the birthday’s party for Cha-aem in The Child Care Center and also Golf.
There are also 4 teenagers’ birthday in The Independent’s Home including Bab, Plug, Tonkow and Pangkung. All

of members at our center bless their happiness, good health and hope that they will be successful of their studies.

Cha-aem
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All members in the center participate to say congratulation for Som’s successful in School. This year, she
graduated from high school. She is work hard girl. At the time, she was studying in school and she also have
worked in Furniture Store until now that she said she is proud of herself. She is good behavior and wish her good

luck in the future.
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